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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes – 20.1.16
Attended by:  Jean Minshull, Catherine Wilkinson, Anita Lightstone, Malcolm Lightstone, Andrew Colleran, Sylvia Martineau,
Alan Mordue, Pat O’Neill
Apologies from: 
	
	
	Action


	1.
	Previous Minutes and Matters arising-
Jean will bring information re BP machine to next meeting.

The PPG leaflet has now been printed and is now out for patients to pick up. However it was felt that the leaflets are not in the right place and would be better on the front desk and by the checking in screen.
The Friends and Family test is now on the screens.

Jean will make arrangements to come and talk to mum’s attending the baby clinic to see if she can drum up some support for a virtual group. 
	

	2.
	Update Practice Manager-
Action Plan – 

Re surgery communication- there has been a step forward now that we have proper presentation on the screens. There has been an internal reorganisation and we now have a person who has been given time to do this. Significant investment in communication by the doctors.

The doctors have bought in to online patient engagement and will promote online access.

Roisin is back now and will be overseeing the RMC reception. Sylvia asked if she could have roisin’s email address. Pat will forward to her.

Waiting times for appointments is about the same as in 2014 and patients wait on average about 12 mins past their appointment time. Average wait for appointment in 2014 was 8.1 days. It’s now 8.6 days. Catherine said that she had only positive experience when booking appointments. Jean asked if the info could be displayed in graph form for patients to see.
Practice has 61% of patient’s mobile numbers. Catherine asked if not having a mobile number makes a difference to missed appointments. Alan said that he has no data re this. The aim is to be at 69% by March.

Other News-
Dr Hope and Dr Anscombe will be retiring on February 29th. Dr Rahman will be staying with us and will take over Dr Hope’s patients. Dr Howe will be returning from maternity leave at the beginning of March. Dr Mack is on maternity leave until July. Gemma Ferrier has left us and Mairead will be leaving for maternity leave mid February. This will leave the practice nurse team very thin but we are recruiting at the moment. As a result of the pressure that the nurses are under we have pulled the private travel clinics. We are not obliged to offer this under our GMS contract and it will free up nurse time for other things. There is plenty of provision elsewhere for patients. The flu vaccinations have not gone as well this year as other years, perhaps due to negative publicity from last year and the mild winter.
Siham (receptionist) will be moving into the secretarial team when Penny retires in February.

As yet we have heard no more about the Rose Hill project.

Re the telephone script line- we are unusual in that we offer this. Many surgeries don’t. It is manned for 2 hours, 4 days a week and takes on average 30 calls per day. Alan asked if PPG had concerns if it were to be withdrawn. Andrew said that we should encourage people to use their pharmacy to order their repeat meds for them or order online. Anita asked if we would keep some provision for the frail/elderly. Alan said that we would.
Alan reported that OxFed are big players in terms of what’s happening in health care provision. There is the possibility of the NHS budget merging with the Adult Social Care budget.
Re the Development at DHC- all is progressing well and will be finished in mid february. Alan asked for any feedback re the sitting of the check in screen, feedback boxes etc. Anita asked if any assessment had been done re the changes and patients with sight loss. Alan will discuss with her.
	

	3.
	PPG activity update – Jean Minshull
Jean has sent out the Talking Health Update. There is a PPG locality forum meeting on 3rd February at the Kings Centre which will be attended by the Finance Director of the OCCG.

Rose Hill Community Centre is due to open soon. Jean wondered if we could maybe hire a room and hold one of our meetings there as an opportunity to attract more members. We have about half the available patients at Rose Hill registered with our practice.
	

	4.
	PPG Members Input-
Catherine asked about the photo’s in the lobby. Alan said he is working on replacing/updating them.

Catherine asked if practice felt 7 day working was coming. Alan said that we don’t know what will happen but the general experience is that there is not much demand for Sunday appointments. Its unlikely individual practices will open 7 days, more than likely practices will collaborate.
Anita said that Dr Mack is not listed as being at this practice when her London hospital tries to send documents. Pat will look into this.

Andrew commented that in a recent pilot on data in Health and social care, 2 records were found for the same surgery indicating that mistakes are out there. Also he is interested in seeing what digital support is available for patients facing end of life care. 

Sylvia asked about telephone access. Alan reported that as part of the development more lines will be installed. Sylvia will move the F&F box at RMC so that its more visible.

Jean asked if there was any news re CQC? Alan reported that they are still around and will be coming to us soon. She also reported a positive experience over Christmas with a friend who needed emergency treatment here.
	

	5.
	 AOB-
Jean asked the meeting to let her know if anyone had any other ideas re timings of meetings
	

	
	Next meeting is March 16th 2016 at 6.30 pm @ DHC
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